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IMPORTANT DATES 

TO REMEMBER 

 
May 8 Election 

 

May 12 Prom 
 (Grand March, 8:30 p.m.) 

 

May 16 Open House 
 

May 25 2018 Commencement 

 (Will be livestreamed. 
 A link will be posted on 

 the District website.) 

 
May 28 Memorial Day Holiday 

 

June 6 Last Day of School 
  

Sept. 29 Sports Booster Dinner 

Recognizing Student Achievements 
 
Congratulations to the following Lake Linden-Hubbell students for their achievements 
during the 2017-2018 school year. 
 
Spelling Bee     Voice of Democracy 
5th Gr. Champion Janalyn Roundtree First Place Maija Codere 
5th Gr. Runner Up Emily Jokela  Second Place Kaleigh Miller 
6th Gr. Champion Gabe Popko  Third Place May Amelia Shapton 
6th Gr. Runner Up Allison Alger   
7th Gr. Champion Jack Wetton  Patriot’s Pen 
7th Gr. Runner Up Kaleb LaCasse  First Place Marcus Sutherland 
8th Gr. Champion Marcus Sutherland Second Place Walter Dennis 
8th Gr. Runner Up Randall Roberts  Third Place Cruz Hakala  
 
     
Geography Bee 
Elementary School Samuel Nieuwenhuis 
Middle School  Ben Tampas 
 
 
State Geography Bee Ben Tampas 
 
 
Michigan History Day State Finalists   
Kaleigh Miller      
May Amelia Shapton     
       Honors Band 
       Jared Chopp 
eCybermission - Advancing to Regionals  Jazzmine Harris 
Siona Beaudoin      Micah Hornat 
Beau Hakala      Laura Lyons 
Gabe Poirier      May Amelia Shapton 
 
 
Western U.P. District Science Fair   State Solo & Ensemble 
The Western U.P. Science Fair took place at   Maci Dostaler 
Michigan Tech on April 12.  There were 18  Aimee Gherna 
students from Lake Linden-Hubbell who   Micah Hornat 
participated.  Follow the link below to see  Laura Lyons 
the results for both Individual and Group   Elijah Poirier 
entries.       May Amelia Shapton   
       Melissa Wagner 
https://blogs.mtu.edu/cseo/stem-festival/ 
 
 

Check out the News & Announcements link on our website (under the 
Elementary and Middle/High School tabs) for the current Honor Roll list. 
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A Word from the Superintendent 
 
As the school year draws to a close, we are proud of the 
accomplishments of our students this year and excited for 
the remaining activities and events that are coming up.  
On May 25, we will honor the Class of 2018 by awarding 
the diplomas that they have earned.  This yearôs 
Valedictorian is Laura Lyons and Co-Salutatorians are 
Kierstyn Codere and Paige Solmonson.  Best of luck to 
all of our graduates. 
 
On May 8, the Lake Linden-Hubbell Public Schools will 
be asking the voters of the District to consider an 18 mill 
operating millage renewal that applies to non-homestead 
property (property that is not your main residence).  The 
ballot language references an increase of .1326 mills.  
This would allow the District to continue to levy 18 mills if 
the Headlee Amendment adjustment were to decrease 
the levy.  Under no circumstance can the district levy 
more than 18 mills.  This 18 mills amounts to 
approximately $1,051,236 of the school's annual 
revenue. 
 
If the District waited to vote until after the July levy 
occurred (eg, the August or November 2018 election) 
then this would be classified as an ñincreaseò rather than 
a ñrenewalò of the existing 18.0413 mills.  The last time 
this renewal was voted in was during the 2012 election.  
 
Thanks to the passage of the CTE millage last year, our 
students will be able to take an expanded number of 
classes beginning with the new school year.  They 
include Auto Tech, Health Careers, CNA, Early 
Childhood, Computer Networking and Welding.  
Transportation to these classes will be provided by the 
school. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please give me a 
call at 296-6211, option 1. 
 
Craig Sundblad 
Principal/Superintendent 

Scholarships 
 
This year, the Lake Linden-Hubbell 
Public Schools Foundation will be 
awarding over $25,000 in 
scholarships to the Class of 2018.  
Besides the scholarships set up by 
families and larger donors, they 
were able to offer eight Foundation 
Scholarships made possible by 
individual contributions of smaller amounts to the 
Foundation that were earmarked for distribution as 
scholarships.  These donations have been pooled 
together to create the Foundation Scholarship.  The 
generosity of our alumni and community has been 
incredible.  If you are interested in more information, 
please contact the school.  Also, the Lake Linden-Hubbell 
Public Schools Foundation meets four times per year and 
is always looking for new members. 
 
The school will also be distributing over $15,000 in 
scholarships which has been made possible by donations 
as well as support from different groups and 
organizations.  As college expenses continue to rise, the 
importance of these scholarships and how much they are 
appreciated by our students and parents cannot not be 
mentioned enough.  For a school our size, we are 
extremely fortunate to have this much scholarship 
support. 

Seppala to Deliver Commencement 
Address 
 
Julie Seppala, a 1984 graduate of the 
Lake Linden-Hubbell High School, will 
be the speaker at the 2018 
Commencement Ceremony. 
 
After high school, Mrs. Seppala 
earned her Bachelorôs of Science 
degree in Accounting from Northern 
Michigan University.  She worked at 
NMU as an Accountant for two years and began her 
employment with Michigan Tech University in 1990.  
Starting her tenure with MTU as an Assistant Research 
Accountant, Mrs. Seppala advanced through several 
executive positions and was appointed the Treasurer of 
the Board of Trustees in 2014 and as the Vice President 
for Finance in 2016.  She oversees all financial functions 
of the University and the Michigan Tech Fund. 
 
Mrs. Seppala, and her husband, Dean, have three 
children.  Their daughter, Erin, will be graduating with the 
Class of 2018.  
 
The Commencement Ceremony is at 7 p.m. on Friday, 
May 25 and will be available via livestream.   

May 8, 2018 Election 

 
Voting shall be at the following precinct 
locations. 
 
Schoolcraft Township - Township Hall 
   226 Front St., Lake Linden 
 
Torch Lake Township - VFW Post #4624 
   52178 Duncan Ave., Hubbell 
 
   Bootjack Fire Hall 
   49676 Bootjack Rd., Lake Linden 
 

Polls are open from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
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Lyons Earns Multiple Honors 

 
Graduating senior, Laura Lyons, is 
the recipient of two distinguished 
awards recognizing her for both her 
academic and athletic 
achievements. 
 
Lyons was selected by the Michigan 
High School Athletic Association to 
receive the Scholar-Athlete Award.  
This scholarship is sponsored by   
Farm Bureau Insurance and is 
based upon the student earning a grade point average of 
3.5 or higher, having earned a letter in a varsity sport in 
which the MHSAA sponsors a post-season tournament as 
well as participation in other school and community 
activities.  Students must also submit an essay on the 
importance of sportsmanship in educational athletics. 
 
Lyons was also selected as a recipient of the Upper 
Peninsula Sports Hall of Fame Scholarship.  This 
award is based upon athletic and academic performance 
and is given to two male and two female scholar-athletes 
from the Upper Peninsula each year. 
 
Lyons is the daughter of Dr. Bonnie Hafeman and Tim 
Lyons.  She is the Class of 2018 Valedictorian. 

Celebrating Retirement 
 
The end of the 2017-18 school 
year will also see the end of era at 
the Lake Linden-Hubbell Schools.  
Leaving behind a legacy of a 
combined total of 117 years of 
service, Ray and Donna Cloutier 
and Gail Deiro will be officially 
retiring from the District.   
 
We would like to congratulate them on their retirement 
and wish them all the best! 

BHK Great Explorations Offers 
Summer Enrichment Program 

 
BHK Great Explorations will again offer a Summer 
Enrichment Program for Lake Linden-Hubbell Elementary 
students.  The program will run from June 18 through 
August 17 with weekly themes, field trips and other 
special events. 
 
The morning enrichment 
programming is free with 
Extended Care offered 
during the afternoon 
(payment options are 
available).  Breakfast, 
lunch and snacks are 
included in the program. 
 
Registration packets are 
available in the 
Elementary School Office or at the BHK Child 
Development main office in Houghton. 
 
For more information, please contact Melissa Parker, Site 
Coordinator, at 296-6211, option 4 or by email at 
mjparker@bhkfirst.org. 
 

2018 Athletic Hall of Fame 
Nominations 
 
The Lake Linden-Hubbell Schools will be seeking 
nominations for the 2018 Athletic Hall of Fame Induction.   
 
The Athletic Hall of Fame was established  a year ago.  
The first induction class included Harry Trainor, Wayne 
Nester, Russ Laurin, Barb Sickler, Ron Warner, Barb 
(Short) Radeka, Dan Short and Angela (Guisfredi) 
VanWagner.   
 
Nominations will be accepted from any interested person.  
A letter of nomination should specify a category (Athlete, 
Coach, Administration or Contributor) and include 
supporting information such as letters of recommendation 
and other letters of support from appropriate individuals 
who can validate or substantiate pertinent information 
related to the accomplishments of the nominee 
(newspaper clippings, magazine articles or photographs).  
Please include the nomineeôs current address or contact 
information for next of kin if the nominee is deceased.  
Nomination letters are due by August 1, 2018. 
 
A ceremony will be held this fall to honor the inducteeôs 
and unveil their plaque on the Athletic Hall of Fame wall 
on the first floor of the high school building. 
 

CCASB 
Awards 

 
The LL-H 
Board of 
Education 
recognized 
three people 
at the Copper Country Association of School Boards 
Spring Banquet.:  Christine Miller - School Service Award; 
Lily Kumpula - Student Leadership Award and Jessica 
Klein - Outstanding Education Employee Award. 
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STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE 

The Lake Linden-Hubbell Public School District complies with all Federal and 

State Laws and regulations prohibiting discrimination and with all requirements 
and regulations of the U.S. Department of Education and State of Michigan 

Department of Education. 

 
Questions or concerns regarding Statements of Assurance of Compliance with 

the Federal and State Law should be directed to: 

 
Mr. Craig Sundblad, Superintendent 

Lake Linden-Hubbell Public Schools 

601 Calumet Street 
Lake Linden, MI  49945 

Kindergarten Registration 

 
The Lake Linden-Hubbell Elementary School is accepting 
new students for the 2018-19 Kindergarten class.  To be 
eligible for kindergarten in the fall, a child must be five (5) 
years of age on or before December 1, 2018.  The childôs 
birth certificate, social security number, immunization 
records and proof of residency (copy of electric bill, tax bill, 
etc.) must be presented at the time of registration.  
Immunization records must be up to date before the child 
enters school in the fall.   
 
Call the Elementary Office at 296-6221 or just stop by with 
any questions. 

Having a Class 
Reunion? 

 
Is your high school class 
having a reunion this 
year?  If you would like to get word out by having an 
announcement posted on the school website or the digital 
marquee out front, we can help you with that! 
 
Contact Lori LaRoux at 296-6211, option 1 or by email at 
larouxlo@lakelinden.k12.mi.us with the details. 

Summer Library Hours 
 
The Lake Linden-Hubbell Public Library is open during the 
summer.  Stop by to see whatôs happening! 
 
      Tuesday & Thursday 3:30 pm to 8:30 p.m. 
      Wednesday   9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
 
 


